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Autumn Term 2024/2025 

 

Date: 13th December 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

As we approach the end of the Autumn Term, we are filled with gratitude for the progress and 

accomplishments made throughout this term. Your patience, support, and cooperation have 

been pivotal in ensuring the smooth operation of our school, and we deeply appreciate you. 

 

This newsletter serves to update you on the significant achievements, improvements, and key 

plans across the three autonomous segments of the school: 

 • Nursery and Primary School 

 • Junior High School 

 • Senior High School 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE PROPRIETRESS 

 

We give all glory to God for a successful term. On behalf of the school management, I extend my 

heartfelt gratitude to all parents for your continued trust and collaboration in raising future 

leaders. 

 

As we reflect on this term’s successes, I am pleased to share some significant milestones: 

 

1. School Restructuring 

 

To ensure better management and accountability, the school has been divided into three 

autonomous segments: 



 • Nursery and Primary School: Managed by a contractor, Mr. Zino Gilbert Akpebe, under 

the school’s oversight and supervision. 

 • Junior High School: Headed by Mr. Jolaoso David. 

 • Senior High School: Managed by Mr. Chimaobi J.J. 

 

Parents are encouraged to direct concerns and inquiries to the respective departmental heads for 

effective resolution. 

 

2. Introduction of the Contractor 

 

The contractor managing the Nursery and Primary School segment of Weenoble International 

School was formally introduced on the 22nd of November. He is now responsible for the 

day-to-day management of the Nursery and Primary section under our close supervision. 

 

 

3. Inauguration of the Parent-Teacher Forum (PTF) 

 

The PTF heads and subcommittees were successfully inaugurated during the same meeting. 

These leaders will play a crucial role in fostering a strong relationship between the school and our 

parents, ensuring we continue to work together for the best interests of our students. 

 

4. Introduction of the School Lawyer 

 

The school has officially engaged Barrister Iwuji as its legal representative. He will handle all legal 

matters for the school and was formally introduced during the meeting held on 22nd November. 

 

5. Prefect-ship Inauguration 

 

The 2024/2025 prefects were officially inaugurated on the 22nd of November 2024. This 

significant event was conducted under the supervision of Barrister Iwuji. 

 



6. Improved Facilities 

 

To enhance our students’ learning experience, the school has procured 100 additional laptops 

to ensure seamless Computer-Based Tests (CBT) for both internal and external examinations. 

 

7. Appreciation 

 

Earlier this term, I hosted a Christmas Family Lunch to foster unity among parents, pupils, and 

staff. The overwhelming participation was heartwarming, and I look forward to more shared 

moments in the future. 

 

8. Tuition Adjustment for Next Term 

 

To sustain the quality of education and improvements in infrastructure, there will be a slight 

increase in tuition fees starting next term. This adjustment is necessary to: 

 • Enhance school facilities and learning resources. 

 • Support the recruitment of professional teachers for personalized education. 

 • Address rising operational costs. 

 

We understand this may pose a challenge to some families, and we pray that God will continue to 

provide for all our parents abundantly. Rest assured, the decision was made with the best 

interest of our students at heart. 

 

Thank you for your unwavering support, and may God bless and reward you abundantly. 

 

 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE NURSERY AND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 



Academics 

 

The Nursery and Primary School successfully conducted two continuous assessment tests and the 

first-term examinations, which together accounted for 40% of the academic work. 

 

Admissions 

 

Admissions for the Nursery and Primary segments are open. Parents are encouraged to take 

advantage of our referral system, which rewards those who refer new students to the school. 

 

Uniforms 

 

Parents are reminded to purchase school uniforms directly from the school. This ensures 

uniformity and reflects the school’s vision to maintain high standards. Pupils are expected to 

dress neatly and appropriately at all times. 

 

Transportation 

 

We are pleased to announce the acquisition of a new school bus as part of our improved 

transportation system, ensuring the safe and reliable transport of all students. 

 

School Calendar 

 

 • Half-Term Break: 29th November 2024 

 • Christmas Break: 13th December 2024 

 • Reopening for Second Term: 6th January 2025 

 

Upcoming Programs (Second Term) 

 

 • Open Day: Thursday, 30th January 2025 



 • Valentine’s Day Celebration: Friday, 14th February 2025 

 • Career Day: Wednesday, 5th March 2025 

 • Excursion: Tuesday, 12th March 2025 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL 

 

General Conduct 

 

 1. Punctuality: Students are encouraged to leave home before 7:30 AM to avoid lateness. 

 2. Uniform and Grooming: Students must adhere to the school’s dress code and 

grooming policies. 

 

Academics 

 

 • All students are required to purchase and bring their workbooks and textbooks to 

school as part of the term’s curriculum. 

 • Parents are advised to regularly check their wards’ assignments and provide the 

necessary support. 

 

Registration 

 

 • JSS3 Registration: Parents of students in JS3 should ensure full payment of fees and 

submit all necessary documents, including passport photographs, by next term to complete the 

registration process. 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 

 

Academics 

 

Congratulations to the Class of 2024 for their exceptional performance in WAEC and NECO 



examinations. 

 

This term, the Senior High School has recorded significant progress: 

 • Recruitment of professional teachers for key subjects. 

 • Examinations are now Computer-Based Tests (CBT), with students accessing the CBT 

portal using their registration numbers or QR codes. 

 • Results will be sent directly to parents via WhatsApp. 

 

Extracurricular Activities 

 

Students participated actively in various clubs, including: 

 • JET Club 

 • Entrepreneurship Club 

 • Language and Press Club 

 • Religious and Spiritual Club 

 • Music and Robotics Club 

 

Reminders 

 

 • The school will close for the Christmas break on 13th December 2024. 

 • School reopens for the second term on 6th January 2025. 

 

APPRECIATION 

 

As we close this term, we express our heartfelt gratitude to all parents, staff, and the entire 

Weenoble community for your unwavering support and dedication. Together, we have made this 

term a success, and we look forward to an even more fulfilling second term. 

 

May God bless you all abundantly, and we wish you a joyous and peaceful holiday season. 


